
St. Michael’s Episcopal Church 

Barrington, Illinois 

Summary of the Vestry Meeting of November 20, 2017 

 

 Leslie Yerger called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  Fr. Perkins offered the opening prayer. 

 The agenda was approved as amended. 

 Tim Raynor presented an update on this year’s Stewardship Campaign.  Next steps were 

discussed. 

 The Consent Agenda, consisting of the Minutes of the October 2017 Vestry Meeting and the 

October 2017 Financials, was approved. 

 After a report from Rob Wisnowski and discussion, a plan to facilitate front door access to the 

church was approved. 

 Following review, a housing allowance resolution was approved for Fr. Perkins and a housing 

allowance resolution was approved for Curate Erdeljon. 

 Bill Ferry provided an update on the interior and exterior signage improvement project.  

Requirements, purposes, and needs were discussed.  A signage priorities list will be developed. 

 Rob Wisnowski advised that work has been done to address some water leaks at the Curate’s 

residence. 

 Leslie Yerger indicated that a slate of candidates is being developed to fill Vestry terms that are 

expiring.  Suggestions of possible candidates are welcome. 

 Fr. Perkins reported that the Diocesan Convention, Bishop Joseph’s farewell gathering, All Saints 

weekend events, and Trunk or Treat all went well.  He thanked the choir for the All Saints 

Requiem, which was very well received.   Fr. Perkins noted that John Davis and he have begun 

2018 budget discussion, including presentation options. 

 The closing prayer was offered by Fr. Perkins. 

 The meeting adjourned at 8:57 p.m.   


